CARA Spring Meeting
May 28, 2022
10:00 AM

Those Present: John and Deb Kaplafka, Joe and Donna Chisholm, Sue and Mike Tenney, Liz and John Miller, Paul and Karen Bemis, Ed and Jenn Geswell, Molly O’Mara, Kyle and Mary McNamara, Kathy and Dan Willey, Frank and Felicia Rooney, Judy Coll, Paul and Susan Thompson, Dan and Terry Buggy, Nolan and Cindy Manning, Noopy and Dave DeRose, Patrice and Bill Madigan, Kim and Jim Keenan, Amy and Mike Iannelli, Alana Dros, Paul and Kelsey Thompson, Lorraine Finnegan, Anthony and Elizabeth Sarracino, Joanne Sotiropoulos, Nancy and Bruce Dorner, Donna and Glenn Huot, Jennifer and Glenn Pinckney, Marc and Susan D’Orvilliers, Mal and Mary Scott, John and Patricia Terreault Jr., Ted Haines and Abigail Smith, Ellen and Peter Rawlings, Ken and Casey Milender, Sandra Smith, Tony Rainha, John McCarron, Dan Bouchard, Bob and Elsa Johnson, Pete and Nancy Beeley, Scott O’Connell, Brittany and Eddie Galvin, Scott and Beverly Kenney.
The meeting was called to order by President Joe Chisholm at 10:05 He welcomed everyone and reminded them that the attendance list is being circulated. Asked residents to sign in and shared that attached is an owners list. Joe asked residents to look at primary and secondary emails to see if anyone wants to switch that order around. Asking members to check and update the list as needed. 
New member introductions: No new members present at meeting to introduce at this time. 
Reflected on the passing of Anne and Mel Melinder who greatly contributed to the CARA and Bristol community, including son Ken who helped us with the permitting process for the beach project 5-6 years ago. Joe shares that our thoughts and prayers are with Ken and his family during this time. Donations made to NLRA in both Anne and Mel’s name.
The minutes from the fall 2021 meeting were approved unanimously.

Treasurer –  Sue Tenney Shared: Everyone received spring financial statements via email. Paper copies are available if needed. In looking at 2021, all accounts ended in a positive balance. This has set us up very well 2022. There are projects that have been done to start off the summer (tree work) and more projects to come this season (railings, landscape committee, etc.) that will bring balances down a bit. Even with these projects, Sue shares we will be in a healthy position at the end of this year.
Invoicing system did not go as planned. There was a glitch in the emails, which may have resulted in some people not receiving invoices, Sue apologized and will change process moving forward. Sue is possibly thinking of putting a notification on the webpage to make all aware that invoices have been sent out.
Sue also shares about having owners correcting any information on the owner list, specifically the primary and secondary email preference.
Sue shared she is happy to take checks/validate payment today. She has copies for anyone who needs it. 
Questions for treasurer: 
· Paul Bemis – What is the current balance in our accounts?
· About $55,000 which does include the dues from this year which we currently have about 90% of. 
· Follow up questions: Why are we running this balance? 
·  There were some projects meant to happen this past year, but didn’t. There are some projects anticipated, such as: tree work, drain pipe repair, railings, landscape, etc. 
· Are expenses projected to be 55,000? 
·  We hope not and do not anticipate them costing this much. Having additional funds in the account will ensure coverage incase anything unexpected happens. 
· Paul Bemis – What is the right amount? Seems like a large number to have in an account.
· When Sue started the treasurer position, the account was around $25,000. Joe Chisholm adds that the funds have grown in the past few years but that our target in the checking account should be to have at minimum one year’s annual spend on hand to cover emergencies. He shares that dues have been the same for the past 8 years, and that CARA will evaluate end of year balance and projected expenses when setting annual dues for next year.
The Motion to accept Sues report was approved unanimously. 

Boats – Bob Scott shares: Everything is in. Dock guys are doing the moorings. Jaime did retire.
Questions for Boats: None

PWC Glenn Huot shares – We are all good!
Questions for PWC: None

Beach – John Kaplafka Shares: Many projects are in the works for this summer season.
· Tree work – The work is almost complete, they plan to be back this afternoon to finish up. There are firewood size pieces available if anyone is interested in gathering. If not taken, it will go to Kaplafka’s house and there for members to take. 
· Paul Bemis asks – What type of wood?
·  – all of it is birch/hardwood, none of it pine.
· Tree work cost about $7,500
· Winter – There was a problem with the big drain that goes out to the lake as it froze up. Thanks to Wayne Keefner and John Miller who brought down auger and broke through the ice to release the plug. The drain seam joint was compromised. Kuplin was called (guy who did beach stonework). The sand has been replaced. At this time John is not sure if it has been fixed, but if not, Kuplin will be fixing it. There will be a bill to do this.
· Paul Bemis Shares – The drain up top is clogged as well.
· John shares that Kuplin will be looking at all the drains to ensure that they are not clogged. It seems as if rocks have gotten buried in the mud and are no longer doing what they should be doing.
· Railings – The beach railings are in bad shape, they are warped and are going to be capped with trex material. Some posts will also be replaced, and a coat of stain applied.  This will be done when the materials get in. John shared that a call for volunteers of the association will be sent out to see who will be available to help in replacing these railings.
· The estimate for materials is about $4,000. 
· Lorrain Asks – Are we thinking of putting trex on the steps as well?
· John shares that at this time that is not in the plan, but he hopes to get a power washer down to clean them up and put a new coat of stain on them.
· Elsa Johnson asks – Is railing going to be replaced in the small side beach as well? 
· John confirms that yes, these railings (all railings) will be addressed.
· Beach – John Shares that the beach is in good shape this year. Merrill has been down here and has re-seeded in places that are needed. More sand might be brought down to fill in by the small beach. 
John gives an overall reminder that there should be no rocks thrown in the water unless one is placing them on the ‘temporary rock storage area’. Asking members to treat the beach as if it was your own yard and to put items back to ensure they are not left on the beach overnight.
· Ladder – Deb Kaplafka asks John to speak about the ladder. The platform broke loose and due to that the ladder got damaged. There is a new ladder that should be arriving the replaced by the end of this weekend. 
Paul Bemis brings up the consideration of better lighting down on the beach. He shares that it might be worth looking into new lighting down here.
· It is shared that a service upgrade has been put in. The utility company was able to put in a new pole. Technically you can’t put your light on their poles. There is a plan to replace the lighting that is currently there.
· Susan D’Orvillers shares – She has concerns about the light for those who live across the way. She reports that the current light can be seen from across the lake and is very obtrusive. She suggests a screen or some sort of directional be used on the new light being put in.
Joe Chisholm shares that we are working with Paul Thompson on some different ideas for lighting and will do our best to avoid light interference. 
· Ken Melinder Shares – On a historical note, the president of Camelot will be the one to get the phone calls from across the lake in regards to their opinions about the light. 
· Dan Bouchard Shares – The town is putting in LED streetlights that are not currently like the one we have down here. If we get the same street light, we probably will not have the same issue.
Ellen Rawling – Speaks about Landscaping committee – Ellen asks anyone who is interested in helping out to meet at the end of the meeting to determine how to best proceed. It’s time to update our landscaping as many of our plants have matured. There is a general interest to make include more native plants that are easily maintained. Talk with Ellen afterwards if you would like to help.
Frank Rooney Asks – Joe what about getting a raking crew here to clean up the beach? John Miller has a York rake and has volunteered to help out. He is going to plan to rake the beach a few times to clean up the beach. 

Small boats – Liz Miller is the new small boat manager, Sue Chadwick couldn’t be here this morning. Liz thanked Sue for her 5 years of service. Liz has a list that will be posted so people know where to go. Many of the spots are the same so people know where they are. If you have any questions please reach out to Liz Miller 

Events – Brittany Galvin shares out about the summer events that are planned. There are many back by popular demand. Members can pick up a copy of the schedule at the end of the meeting, but a calendar will be posted at the top and bottom of the hill. It is encouraged to make sure members know that their guests are also able to participate in any of the activities. Some activities have a sign up, which can be done online. The event budget is between $1,200 and $1,500.

Web- Dan Bouchard Shares: The lists are all officially up to date online, the lists will be updated as needed and the new list will be shared on our website more consistently. The camera is working again, thank you Scott O’Connell. 
Dan talks about how some residents have reached out in regards to their SPAM concerns. He shares that this is not coming from any information that we have on our CARA website. Everyone’s information is accessible through town hall. Our contact information documents is password protected. He shared that an email will be coming out with new password. If you ever don’t know the password just email webmaster@camelotacres.org. 
Dan shares that every manager and officer has a Camelot email. Please email using these contact points. Emails will not change even when the amenity manager changes. The email will stay with the amenity, not the manager. These emails allow for more documented information as we move to the best way of record keeping. When communicating to an amenity manager about the amenity, please use CARA email address. 
Dan shares the brochure that was made for new members. If anyone has any suggestions to add/edit this brochure, please let Dan know. This could also be helpful to those who have renters. 

Joe Chisholm shares: Brittany updated amenity list to ensure similar format from list to list and to ensure the most updated information was posted. Our new procedure is to contact the secretary at secretary@camelotacres.org if you want to be placed on any amenity list. The goal of this is to make it more welcoming for our new residents. 

Lockers – Craig Tanguay is not able to make the meeting so Joe Chisholm shares out. Lockers are painted and numbered. Joe speaks to the wait list of lockers and small boats. Uses the Grants as an example. A family who owns land in CARA, but has not built. They have been offered a locker twice but have denied this amenity at this time. They will continue to remain at the top of the wait list and will not get put to the bottom. Refusing the locker/small boat amenity 2 times does not re-assign someone to the bottom of the locker/small boat waiting lists. This systems allows you to stay current and at the of the list so  when a member is ready for that amenity, they will be able to access it fairly quickly .
Questions for Lockers: 
· Paul Bemis- Is there a plan to add new lockers?
· Joe asks to briefly table that questions until we talk about horse shoe pits

Joe Chisholm brings up the use of the upper layer of our beach. He shares that the horse shoe pits are not being used any longer, so poses the question to the group of what to do with that top layer behind the lockers?  Some ideas he poses are: pull the posts out, game area, new lockers. Joe asks that anyone with an idea to share it with John Kaplafka so we can see what we can come up with.
· Kathy Willey asks – How many are on the wait list for lockers  
· 13 are on the wait list
Lorraine Finnegan shared that she walked it with Craig and shares that it won’t take up so much space, it could be placed at an angle with some stairs.

Brittany Galvin shares that for any member who ordered clothing those items are in. To get them just meet at the small table after the meeting.
Joe Chisholm shares that John and Patricia Terreault made up CARA stickers and are a donation to the association. If you would like one, please pick one up at the end of the meeting.

The meeting was the adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted
Brittany Galvin, Secretary


